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4. Why is NZTA not committing the required geotech resources when working on serious 

projects like this? 
 
NZTA has provided the required geotechnical resources required for a recovery project of this kind. 
The purpose of recovery work is to restore the road to a pre-weather event level of service following 
the storms in early 2023, to ensure the Brynderwyn Hills connection for the short-to-medium term, as 
the road was unlikely to survive the next severe weather event in its state at the time. 
 
5. What compensation will NZTA pay for their clear failure to properly assess the job? 
 
As a Crown entity, NZTA is unable to provide compensation to individuals or businesses impacted by 
these works. Grant McCallum MP took a request for compensation to Parliament in late 2023, but in 
that instance, it was decided that no compensation would be given as a result of the SH1 Brynderwyn 
Hills closure. 
 
In line with NZTA policy, this response will soon be published on our website, with personal 
information removed. 
 
If you would like to discuss this reply with NZTA, please contact the Ministerial Services team, by 
email to official.correspondence@nzta.govt.nz. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
Andrew Clark 
National Manager, Maintenance & Operations 
 
 




